
Message from the Chairperson of International Organizing Committee (IOC) 
of the International Conference on Magneto-Science (ICMS) 
 
Dear members of Magneto-Science community, 

It is a great honor for me and privilege to have the opportunity to serve as the 
Chairperson of ICMS for the next duration.  I would like to thank all those who have 
organized the ICMS and founded the IOC, and directed them so successfully over the 
years. 

4th ICMS (ICMS2011), held last October at Shanghai and Xi’an in China, 
demonstrated the vitality of the magneto-science community, which covers the 
wide-spread fields such as materials science and technology, physics, chemistry, 
bioscience, etc.  Current research on magneto-science is located at the exciting 
crossroads among such fields.  

Successfully organizing ICMS is the aim of IOC.  I have committed to guarantee 
continuity to ICMS, and will pay special attention to distribute and strengthen the 
sense of magneto-science community, particularly among young researchers such as 
PhDs, post-docs, students. 

I believe the importance of communication in an international magneto-science 
community not only to advance magneto-science but also to understand different 
cultures and promote exchange among them.  This is made possible through your 
support.  Please keep supporting the ICMS activities.  
 
I look forward to seeing you soon. 
 
Sincerely yours, 
Sumio Ozeki 
Chairperson of IOC 
 

 


